
X-Games 
Audition script (Dom/Jov)



Jov walks in.

DOM
Where's the food?

JOV
I ate it on the way here, I was
hungry. I got a left over Twinkie
for you though.

DOM
(sarcastic)

I can't tell you how much I
appreciate it.

Jov sits in the living room.

JOV
What's so important that it
couldn't wait till later?

DOM
(excited, hands him his
phone)

Go on, check that out!

JOV
(slightly confused)

Okay? What? Some girl told you
sweet dreams, kiss face emoji? Dude
they got some things out here
called nudes, hit me up when you
get one of those, I got a bunch I
can show you.

DOM
Look who sent it.

JOV
(excited)

Oohhhhh shit! Ohhh shit! Mah boy!
Back in!

DOM
(excited)

Ahhhh! Yess! I know right!

JOV
(excitement drops)

Why are we excited? Literally all
she said was sweet dreams.

DOM
Ah! Kiss emoji.

JOV
So?

DOM
In our relationship that means I
love you.



2.

JOV
Y'all are not in a relationship no
more Dom.

DOM
True. But why did she send it?

JOV
They're women! Why do they do
anything? They purposefully bleed
every month so we can buy them
chocolates. They're crazy!

DOM
(looks at him, sadly)

Who hurt you young man? Nah but
seriously what do you think it
means?

JOV
(sighs)

I don't know bruh, maybe you're
reading into it too much.


